

August 8, 2022

ORANGE COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

200 KALMUS DRIVE P.O. BOX 9050 COSTA MESA, CA 92628-9050

> (714) 966-4000 FAX (714) 432-1916 www.ocde.us

AL MIJARES, Ph.D. County Superintendent of Schools Paul R. Morrow, Ed.D., Board President Huntington Beach City School District 8750 Dorsett Drive Huntington Beach, CA 92646

Leisa Winston, Ed.D., District Superintendent Huntington Beach City School District 8750 Dorsett Drive Huntington Beach, CA 92646

RE: 2022/2023 Local Control and Accountability Plan and Adopted Budget

Dear Dr. Morrow and Dr. Winston:

Thank you for the timely submission of the 2022/2023 Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP) for Huntington Beach City School District. We have completed our analysis of the LCAP, Supplement to the Annual Update, Action Tables and Budget Overview for Parents pursuant to the requirements specified under Education Code § 52064.1(c) and 52070(d) and are pleased to inform you that the 2022/2023 LCAP for Huntington Beach City School District has met the requirements for approval.

The high regard the district holds for the LCAP development process is evident in the effort that Huntington Beach City School District has put forth to continue to emphasize both expanding and deepening educational partner engagement. The Huntington Beach City School District included many promising initiatives such as continuing to reduce class sizes in order to allow teachers to address student needs by providing in-class interventions and enrichment, and maintaining and increasing classified support staff to address behavioral, academic, social and emotional impact caused by COVID 19.

ORANGE COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

MARI BARKE

TIM SHAW

LISA SPARKS, PH.D.

KEN L. WILLIAMS, D.O.

We also completed our review of the 2022/2023 Adopted Budget as required by Education Code § 42127(c) and 52070(d). These sections require the standards and criteria were adopted pursuant to Education Code § 33127; the budget meets its financial obligations during the year, and is consistent to satisfy its multiyear financial commitments; the district budget meets reserve requirements; and contains the necessary expenditures to implement the Local Control and Accountability Plan. The 2022/2023 Adopted Budget of the Huntington Beach City School District is hereby approved.

We would like to extend our sincere gratitude to your staff for the exceptional effort invested in developing the Local Control Accountability Plan & Adopted Budget and your commitment to ensure the highest quality educational experience for every student during this challenging time.

Sincerely,

Al-Mijares, Ph

County Superintendent